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Mr. Chairman,

The Chinese delegation offers its congratulations on the successful
conclusion of the Second Resumed Session of the Fifth Committee of the
74™ Session of the General Assembly and thank you to Mr. Chairman for the
strong leadership. We also thank the members of the Bureau, Mr. Lionel
Berridge and his team in the Fifth Committee secretariat, ACABQ and all
facilitators for their hard work. China associates itself with the statement by

Guyana on behalf of the Group of 77 and China, and would like to add the
following observations:

Since the opening of the Second Resumed Session on May 4, despite the
challenges brought by the COVID-19 pandemic, telecommuting and the
lack of interpretation in formal and informal meetings, the parties have
managed to approve the peacekeeping budget for the period of 2020/2021 in
a constructive and timely manner so that the peacekeeping operation could
be funded before July 1, 2020. The Chinese delegation applauds Mr.
Chairman’s leadership and the constructive engagement of all partners. The
budget approved by the Committee for the period of 2020/2021 is 44
million dollars less than ACABQ recommendations. The amount and

percentage of cuttings are less than those of previous years. This
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demonstrates the principles of reviewing budget based on evidence and
mandates and avoiding the "cutting traps", which have always been held to
by the Chinese delegation, and makes sure that the peacekeeping operations
could deliver the mandates approved by the Security Council in the context
of COVID-19 pandemic. We hope that the Secretariat will continue to
strengthen the comprehensive budget performance management, improve
internal control and accountability, rigorously enforce financial discipline
and improve the efficiency and effectiveness of budget resources. During
the session, the Committee deliberated on and adopted a resolution on the
report of the Board of Auditors. The Chinese delegation appreciates that and
hopes the Board of Auditors will play a bigger role as a crucial independent
oversight body. The Committee also reached its first agreement in the past 9
years regarding the accounts of closed peacekeeping operations in which the
General Assembly urges Member States to pay the assessments in full and
requests the Secretary General to reimburse troop and police contributing
countries before the closure of any peacekeeping mission. This is a

hard-won outcome.

China regrets that the Committee once again failed to reach an
agreement on Global Service Delivery Model. We hope the Committee will
continue to seek consensus and implement the reform initiative of the
Secretary General so as to achieve cost savings and improve efficiency in

the Secretariat and better serve Member States.

Mr. Chairman,

This year marks the 75th anniversary of the founding of the United
Nations. COVID-19 is still affecting many parts of the world and
multilateralism is facing serious challenges. China will continue its
constructive participation in the work of the Fifth Committee and honor its

promise to support the work of the Secretary General and the president of
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the General Assembly, support the central role of the United Nations in

global governance and support multilateralism to build a community with a
shared future for mankind.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.



